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18th November 2024 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

Please see the following information regarding icy & slippery weather conditions: 

Icy/slippery weather conditions 

Every attempt is made to safeguard all parties visiting school, by clearing/treating priority pathways into 
school.  Access to the rear of the school, via Racecourse Road, is not a priority area and no one should 
access school via the rear gate without prior contact with school.   

Pavements to the front elevation of school are not treated and, we would urge all parties to be cautious 
when using them.  Whilst on-site all parties are encouraged to wear sturdy footwear and not to venture 
onto un-cleared or un-treated areas on our premises, for their own safety.  

School Emergency Closure – Winter Weather 

In the event of closure, notification will be posted as early as possible on our school website, Class Dojo 
and messages sent via text to all main family contacts on our database.  Parents may also check for 
closures at www.shropshire.gov.uk/school-closures  or listen for information on any local radio station.  

Snowfall during the day with school open 

If you feel that during the day the snow is falling heavily then please make up your own mind and pick up 
your child early if you would prefer. You do not need to wait for school to send a message out.  If collecting 
your child early, please call school to let them know you are coming. 

 

Yours sincerely 

  
Mr R.E. Shepherd 

Small School, Big Heart 
 

Selattyn C. of E. Primary School 
 

Head Teacher: Mr R.E. Shepherd 


